
 

COMMISSION SECRETARIAT 
Level 13, 301 George Street SYDNEY, NSW 2000 
GPO BOX 3415, SYDNEY, NSW 2001 
TELEPHONE (02) 9383 2100    FAX (02) 9299 9835 
pac@pac.nsw.gov.au  

  

Ms Carolyn McNally 
Secretary 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 

 

21 December 2016 

Dear Ms McNally  
 

 

Subject: Determination of Modification (MP 08_0101 MOD 6) –  
Integra Underground Project, Singleton LGA. 

 
I refer to the Department’s letter received 19 December 2016 referring the above modification 
request to the Planning Assessment Commission for determination under Ministerial delegation 
of 14 September 2011. I constituted the Commission to determine the modification. 
 
The modification request seeks to correct an administrative error which unintentionally altered 
the previously approved mine plan for the project as part of the approval under MOD 5. The 
Proponent is now seeking to replace the modified approval’s project layout plan with two revised 
plans which more closely resemble to previously approved plans. The Department has identified 
that the proposed modification will have no identifiable environmental impacts. 
 
No public consultation was conducted by the Department due to the administrative nature of the 
proposed modification.  
 
I am satisfied the modification seeks only to correct an unintentional administrative error and no 
additional environmental impacts are likely to occur. Consequently, I have determined to 
approve the modification request, subject to the Department’s recommended conditions. The 
signed instrument is also enclosed.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lynelle Briggs AO 
Chair  
NSW Planning Assessment Commission 
 
cc.  The Hon. Rob Stokes, MP 
  Minister for Planning  
  GPO Box 5341 
  SYDNEY NSW 2001 
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